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State official of the State where the 
corporation was organized. 

(b) A corporation, other than a pri-
vate corporation, should file a copy of 
the law under which it was formed and 
due proof of organization under the 
same. 

(c) When a corporation is operating 
in a State other than that in which it 
was incorporated, it must submit a cer-
tificate of the Secretary of State or 
other proper official of the State that 
it has complied with the laws of that 
State governing foreign corporations 
to the extent required to entitle the 
company to operate in such State. 

(d) A copy of the resolution or bylaws 
of the corporation authorizing the fil-
ing of the application must also be 
filed. 

(e) If the corporation shall have pre-
viously filed with the National Park 
Service the papers required by this sec-
tion, the requirements shall be held to 
be met if, in making subsequent appli-
cations, specific reference is made to 
such previous filing by date, place, and 
case number. 

§ 14.24 Showing as to citizenship re-
quired. 

(a) Individuals. An individual appli-
cant applying for a right-of-way under 
any right-of-way act, except the Act of 
March 3, 1891 (26 Stat. 1101; 43 U.S.C. 
946 et seq.), and the Act of January 13, 
1897 (29 Stat. 484; 43 U.S.C. 952–955), as 
amended, must state whether he is na-
tive born or naturalized, and, if natu-
ralized, the date of naturalization, the 
court in which naturalized, and the 
number of the certificate, if known. If 
citizenship is claimed by virtue of nat-
uralization of the father, evidence of 
his naturalization, and that the appli-
cant resided in the United States 
thereafter while a minor, should be fur-
nished. Where the husband and the wife 
are native born and a statement to 
that effect is made, additional informa-
tion as to the marital status is not re-
quired. In other cases, a married 
woman or widow must show the date of 
her marriage; a widow must show, in 
addition, the date of the death of her 
husband. 

(b) Association of Individuals. An ap-
plication by an association, including a 
partnership, must be accompanied by a 

certified copy of the articles of associa-
tion, if any; if there be none, the appli-
cation must be made over the signa-
ture of each member of the association. 
Each member must furnish evidence of 
citizenship where it would be required 
if he were applying individually. 

§ 14.25 Documents which must accom-
pany application. 

(a) Maps. Each application, other 
than an appropriation for Federal-aid 
highway purposes under Title 23, 
United States Code, section 317, must 
be accompanied by a map prepared on 
tracing linen, or on tracing paper hav-
ing a 100 percent rag content, and three 
or, in the case of electric transmission 
lines, five print copies thereof, showing 
the survey of the right-of-way, prop-
erly located with respect to the public 
land surveys so that said right-of-way 
may be accurately located on the 
ground by any competent engineer or 
land surveyor. The map should comply 
with the following requirements: 

(1) The scale should be 2,000 feet to 
the inch for rights-of-way for such 
structures as canals, ditches, pipelines 
and transmission lines and 1,000 feet to 
the inch for rights-of-way for res-
ervoirs, except where a larger scale is 
required to represent properly the de-
tails of the proposed developments, in 
which case the scales should be 1,000 
feet to the inch and 500 feet to the 
inch, respectively. For electric trans-
mission lines having a nominal voltage 
of less than 33 kV. map scales may at 
option of the applicant be 5,280 feet to 
the inch. 

(2) Courses and distances of the cen-
ter line of the right-of-way or traverse 
line of the reservoir should be given; 
the courses referred to the true merid-
ian either by deflection from a line of 
known bearing or by independent ob-
servation, and the distances in feet and 
decimals thereof. Station numbers 
with plus distances at deflection points 
on the traverse line should be shown. 

(3) The initial and terminal points of 
the survey should be accurately con-
nected by course and distance to the 
nearest corner of the public-land sur-
veys, unless that corner is more than 6 
miles distant, in which case the con-
nection will be made to some promi-
nent natural object or permanent 
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